

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

p-----»

IN THE MATTER OF: :

:

Watson Deli, Inc. :

t/a S & J Liquors :

1500 Massachusetts Avenue SE :

License #ABRA-009122 :

Retailer A - Renewal :

Case #12-PRO-00044 :

p-----¼

TUESDAY, May 29, 2012

+ + + + +

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room, 2000 14th Street, N.W., Suite 400S Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne Fletcher, Agent, presiding.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

11:01 a.m.

AGENT FLETCHER: Would the parties present in the matter of S & J Liquors please come forward? A & Liquors?

MS. GREEN: Good morning.

AGENT FLETCHER: This is Case Number 12-PRO-00044, Watson Deli, Inc, trading as S & J Liquors, 1500 Massachusetts Avenue, SE, License Number ABRA-009122. This is a Retailer A - License Renewal. The protest issues are adverse impact on peace, order, and quiet.

My name is La Verne Fletcher and I am conducting the Roll Call Hearing as the Board's Agent, pursuant to DC Official Code 1601.2.

Introductions, beginning with the Applicant.

MS. KO: My name Boak Soon Ko.

AGENT FLETCHER: Could you please state that one more time and spell it for the

1 record, please?

2 MS. KO: B-O-A-K.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: B and in boy?

4 MS. KO: Boy, yes.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: B-O-A-K?

6 MS. KO: Yes.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

8 MS. KO: S-O-O-N K-O, last name

9 K-O.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: B-O-A-K?

11 MS. KO: Yes. S-O-O-N K-O.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

13 MR. KO: Middle name is S-O-O-N.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: Excuse me one

15 second. I'm a little slow today.

16 MR. KO: Okay.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: B-O-A-K is the

18 first name?

19 MS. KO: Yes.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. And what's

21 the last name?

22 MS. KO: Soon.

1 MR. KO: Soon.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, okay. That's
3 what I missed.

4 MS. KO: The last is K-O.

5 MR. KO: K-O.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: But what's -- S-
7 O-O-N, is S-U?

8 MS. KO: Soon is the middle name.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: How do you spell
10 it?

11 MR. KO: S-O-O-N.

12 MS. KO: S-O-O-N.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. That's the
14 part I was missing. Thank you, very much.
15 Thank you. Okay. And are you the Applicant?

16 MS. KO: Yes.

17 AGENT FLETCHER:

18 PARTICIPANT: The owner?

19 MR. KO: She is the owner.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you,
21 very much. And your name, sir?

22 MR. KO: My name is Dol Ko, D-O-L,

1 last name K-O.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. And
3 Mr. Ko, you're a co-owner?

4 MR. KO: Co?

5 AGENT FLETCHER: You are an owner,
6 as well?

7 MR. KO: No. I'm just her
8 husband.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: You're her
10 husband?

11 MR. KO: Yes.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. So you're
13 the husband. Okay. So Ms. Ko, you are the
14 owner?

15 MS. KO: Yes.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: You're the
17 Applicant?

18 MR. KO: Yes, ma'am.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you. Okay.
20 And your name, sir?

21 MR. JUNG: Peter Jung, as
22 translator.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: And how do you
2 spell the first name?

3 MR. JUNG: Peter, P-E-T-E-R.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: And what's the
5 last name?

6 MR. JUNG: Jung, J-U-N-G.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: J-U-N-G?

8 MR. JUNG: Yes.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. And you
10 are the interpreter? You're providing Korean
11 translation for Ms. Ko?

12 MR. JUNG: Yes, ma'am.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: All right. And,
14 Ms. Ko, can you tell me if you want us to --
15 we can request Korean language interpreters
16 for you throughout these proceedings, if that
17 would be helpful for us to do that.

18 MR. JUNG: Yes. She would like a
19 translator next time.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.
21 Somebody recommended that? Okay. So there is
22 one Protestant in this matter, ANC-6B. ANC-6B

1 does have standing at a Protestant. So we
2 need to set a date for --

3 MS. GREEN: I'd like to introduce
4 myself. I'm Carol Green.

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh, yes, Ms.
6 Green. I completely forgot about your
7 introduction. Thank you.

8 MS. GREEN: C-A-R-O-L G-R-E-E-N,
9 Commissioner and Chair of the ABC Committee
10 for ANC-6B.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you, Ms.
12 Green.

13 MS. GREEN: Yes.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: So we need to set
15 a date for mediation, a Status Hearing and a
16 Protest Hearing. And I will give you the
17 dates for the Status and Protest Hearings
18 first. The date for the Status Hearing is
19 July 18, at 9:30 a.m.

20 MR. JUNG: July 18, 2012?

21 AGENT FLETCHER: July 18. That's
22 the Status Hearing before the ABC Board.

1 MR. JUNG: Yes.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. And then
3 we have a Protest Hearing date of October 3,
4 2012, at 1:30 p.m. before the ABC Board.
5 October 3. We need to set a date for
6 mediation to occur prior to July 18.

7 MR. JUNG: Yes.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: The purpose of
9 the mediation is to allow the parties an
10 opportunity to resolve this matter.

11 MR. JUNG: Yes. June 26?

12 AGENT FLETCHER: June 26 is
13 available, at 9:00 or 10:00 in the morning.

14 MR. JUNG: 10:00 a.m. is good.

15 MS. GREEN: That's too early for
16 me. Can we make it later in the day?

17 AGENT FLETCHER: On that day, we
18 don't have -- we can do something at 11:00 on
19 that day.

20 MS. GREEN: 11:00?

21 MR. JUNG: 11:00 on June 26?

22 AGENT FLETCHER: 11:00 a.m. in the

1 26th of June? Is that good?

2 MS. GREEN: Thank you.

3 MR. JUNG: Yes, ma'am.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: So the mediation
5 is set for 11:00 on Tuesday, June 26, 2012.

6 MR. JUNG: She's asking the place
7 and the place is here?

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

9 MR. JUNG: Yes.

10 AGENT FLETCHER: The place is
11 here. Just check in up front with the
12 receptionist. And Ms. Ko, did you write your
13 -- or would you write your daytime phone
14 number and e-mail address?

15 MR. JUNG: Yes, she did.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you.

17 MR. JUNG: Yes. She doesn't have
18 an e-mail address.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: That's okay.

20 Thank you.

21 MR. JUNG: Thank you.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: Any questions, at

1 all?

2 MR. JUNG: No, ma'am.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

4 MR. JUNG: Thank you.

5 MS. GREEN: Thank you.

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Well,
7 thank you for coming. The Roll Call Hearing
8 is concluded.

9 (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing
10 was concluded at 11:09 a.m.)

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

<p style="text-align: center;">A</p> <p>ABC 7:9,22 8:4 ABRA-009122 1:12 2:10 address 9:14,18 adverse 2:12 Agent 1:22 2:3,7,16 2:21 3:3,5,7,10,12 3:14,17,20 4:2,6,9 4:13,17,20 5:2,5,9 5:12,16,19 6:1,4,7 6:9,13,20 7:5,11 7:14,21 8:2,8,12 8:17,22 9:4,8,10 9:16,19,22 10:3,6 Alcoholic 1:3,18,19 allow 8:9 ANC-6B 6:22,22 7:10 Applicant 2:19 4:15 5:17 asking 9:6 available 8:13 Avenue 1:11 2:9 a.m 2:2 7:19 8:14 8:22 10:10</p>	<p>come 2:5 coming 10:7 Commissioner 7:9 Committee 7:9 completely 7:6 concluded 10:8,10 conducting 2:15 Control 1:3,18,19 co-owner 5:3 C-A-R-O-L 7:8</p> <p style="text-align: center;">D</p> <p>date 7:2,15,18 8:3,5 dates 7:17 day 8:16,17,19 daytime 9:13 DC 2:16 Deli 1:10 2:8 DISTRICT 1:1 Dol 4:22 D-O-L 4:22 D.C 1:21</p> <p style="text-align: center;">E</p> <p>early 8:15 Excuse 3:14 e-mail 9:14,18</p>	<p>7:12,13 8:15,20 9:2 10:5 G-R-E-E-N 7:8</p> <p style="text-align: center;">H</p> <p>hank 9:2 Hearing 1:5,20 2:15 7:15,16,18 7:22 8:3 10:7,9 Hearings 7:17 helpful 6:17 husband 5:8,10,13</p> <p style="text-align: center;">I</p> <p>impact 2:12 interpreter 6:10 interpreters 6:15 introduce 7:3 introduction 7:7 Introductions 2:18 issues 2:12</p> <p style="text-align: center;">J</p> <p>J 1:10 2:4,9 July 7:19,20,21 8:6 June 8:11,12,21 9:1 9:5 Jung 5:21,21 6:3,6 6:6,8,12,18 7:20 8:1,7,11,14,21 9:3 9:6,9,15,17,21 10:2,4 J-U-N-G 6:6,7</p>	<p>License 1:12 2:10 2:11 Liquors 1:10 2:4,5 2:9 little 3:15</p> <p style="text-align: center;">M</p> <p>Massachusetts 1:11 2:9 matter 1:9 2:4 6:22 8:10 ma'am 5:18 6:12 9:3 10:2 mediation 7:15 8:6 8:9 9:4 met 1:19 middle 3:13 4:8 missed 4:3 missing 4:14 morning 2:6 8:13</p> <p style="text-align: center;">N</p> <p>name 2:14,20 3:8 3:13,18,21 4:8,21 4:22 5:1,20 6:2,5 need 7:2,14 8:5 number 2:8,10 9:14 N.W 1:20</p>	<p>4:18 parties 2:3 8:9 peace 2:12 Peter 5:21 6:3 phone 9:13 place 9:6,7,10 please 2:4,21 3:1 present 2:4 presiding 1:22 prior 8:6 proceedings 6:16 protest 2:11 7:16 7:17 8:3 Protestant 6:22 7:1 providing 6:10 purpose 8:8 pursuant 2:16 P-E-T-E-R 6:3 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-... 2:1 p.m 8:4</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">B</p> <p>B 3:3 beginning 2:18 Beverage 1:3,18,19 Boak 2:20 Board 1:3,19 7:22 8:4 Board's 2:16 boy 3:3,4 B-O-A-K 3:2,5,10 3:17</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">F</p> <p>first 3:18 6:2 7:18 Fletcher 1:22 2:3,7 2:14,21 3:3,5,7,10 3:12,14,17,20 4:2 4:6,9,13,17,20 5:2 5:5,9,12,16,19 6:1 6:4,7,9,13,20 7:5 7:11,14,21 8:2,8 8:12,17,22 9:4,8 9:10,16,19,22 10:3,6 forgot 7:6 forward 2:5 front 9:11</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">K</p> <p>Ko 2:20,20 3:2,4,6 3:8,11,13,16,19 3:22 4:1,4,5,8,11 4:12,16,19,22,22 5:3,4,7,11,13,15 5:18 6:11,14 9:12 Korean 6:10,15 K-O 3:8,9,11 4:4,5 5:1</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">O</p> <p>occur 8:6 October 8:3,5 Official 2:16 Oh 4:2 7:5 okay 3:7,12,16,20 4:2,13,15,20 5:12 5:13,19 6:9,20,21 8:2 9:16,19 10:3,6 opportunity 8:10 order 2:12 owner 4:18,19 5:5 5:14 O-O-N 4:7</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">R</p> <p>receptionist 9:12 recommended 6:21 record 3:1 Renewal 1:12 2:11 request 6:15 resolve 8:10 Retailer 1:12 2:11 right 6:13 Roll 1:5 2:15 10:7,9 Room 1:20</p>
<p style="text-align: center;">C</p> <p>Call 1:5 2:15 10:7,9 Carol 7:4 Case 1:13 2:7 Chair 7:9 check 9:11 Code 2:16 COLUMBIA 1:1</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">G</p> <p>give 7:16 good 2:6 8:14 9:1 Green 2:6 7:3,4,6,8</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">L</p> <p>La 1:21 2:14 language 6:15</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">P</p> <p>part 4:14 PARTICIPANT</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">S</p> <p>S 1:10 2:4,9 4:6 SE 1:11 2:10 second 3:15 set 7:2,14 8:5 9:5 sir 4:21 5:20 slow 3:15 Somebody 6:21 Soon 2:20 3:22 4:1 4:8</p>

<p>spell 2:22 4:9 6:2 standing 7:1 state 2:22 Status 7:15,17,18 7:22 Street 1:20 Suite 1:20 S-O-O-N 3:8,11,13 4:11,12 S-U 4:7</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">T</p> <hr/> <p>tell 6:14 thank 4:14,15,20 5:2,19 6:20 7:7,11 9:16,20,21 10:4,5 10:7 time 2:22 6:19 today 3:15 trading 2:8 translation 6:11 translator 5:22 6:19 Tuesday 1:15 9:5 t/a 1:10</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">V</p> <hr/> <p>Verne 1:21 2:14</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">W</p> <hr/> <p>want 6:14 Washington 1:21 Watson 1:10 2:8 write 9:12,13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">P</p> <hr/> <p>p 1:8,13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">#</p> <hr/> <p>#12-PRO-00044 1:13</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">1</p> <hr/> <p>1:30 8:4 10:00 8:13,14 11:00 8:18,20,21,22 9:5 11:01 2:2</p>	<p>11:09 10:10 12-PRO-00044 2:8 14th 1:20 1500 1:11 2:9 1601.2 2:17 18 7:19,20,21 8:6</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">2</p> <hr/> <p>2000 1:20 2012 1:15 7:20 8:4 9:5 26 8:11,12,21 9:5 26th 9:1 29 1:15</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">3</p> <hr/> <p>3 8:3,5</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">4</p> <hr/> <p>400S 1:21</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;">9</p> <hr/> <p>9:00 8:13 9:30 7:19</p>			
--	---	--	--	--